
 

 
 

Municipal Closures 
regarding the COVID-19 outbreak 

 
 
 

 

The Municipality of Brooke-Alvinston Emergency Control Group continues to meet to review the 
current state of COVID-19 and participates in daily updates from the Province and Public 
Health.  
 
Currently, the following closures and restrictions are in place at Municipal facilities: 
 

• The Brooke-Alvinston Inwood Community Centre Complex is closed to the public.  All ice 
and facility rentals in March and early April are cancelled.  Should you need to speak 
with staff, either call the arena at 518-898-2150 or the municipal office at 519-898-2173. 

• The Public Works Office is locked to the public.  Should you need to meet with the Public 
Works Manager, please call 519-847-5568 to arrange an appointment. 

• The Municipal Office remains open however we encourage social distancing with all 
visits and will limit personal contact wherever possible.  Residents are encouraged to 
use the Municipality’s online services for payment of tax and water bills, if possible. 
There is also an outdoor drop box located beside the Council Chambers doors (3236 
River Street), for your convenience for submission of non-cash payments. 

• Limited cash transactions are available at this time 

• The County run libraries in Alvinston and Inwood are closed indefinitely 

• Brooke Fire Rescue remains fully operational but we ask public to refrain from visiting 

the stations unless it is an emergency for the safety of our firefighters and for your safety 

as well . 

Additional information and updates will be provided as they become available. Updates will be 
provided on the municipal website and our social media page (Facebook) should this 
information change.  
 
If you are experiencing any symptoms related to this or any illness, please limit all activities to 

those that are essential. Currently, there are no known cases of the COVID-19 virus within the 

County of Lambton. 

If you have travelled from anywhere else outside Canada, please monitor your health for 

symptoms of COVID-19 (e.g. fever, cough or difficulty breathing) for 14 days after you arrive 

back in Canada. If you develop symptoms, self-isolate and contact Telehealth Ontario at 1-866-

797-0000. 
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